September 25, 2018

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the September 12, 2018 Meeting

The September meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held September 12, 2018 at Applebee's Restaurant; 6800 Johnson Drive; Mission, Kansas. There were 8 in attendance. Robin Cross, former chapter chairman, was in charge.

Cross opened the business meeting at 12:37AM. He asked secretary/treasurer Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the August meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Steve Hendrix and the second by Kirk Chestnut. The motion passed.

There was no old business.

By way of new business:

John Gray, chapter program chairman, indicated that the October meeting program would consist of a tour of the WW1 memorial museum. Other future meetings are open.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS chairman, said that KCMO-FM had missed the most recent weekly test for September 2-8 and that the problem is being addressed. He also mentioned that the national EAS test has been postponed to October $3^{\rm rd}$ due to hurricane Florence.

The motion to adjourn was by John Gray and the second was by Dave Buell.

The program consisted of an open form with a general discussion of engineering topics.

Submitted by:
Ben Weiss
Secretary/Treasurer